

## **Oregon Department of Aviation**

3040 25<sup>th</sup> Street SE Salem, OR 97302-1125

Office: 503-378-4880

Fax: 503-373-1688



August 21, 2019

Jeffrey Kleinman Attorney at Law 1207 SW Sixth Avenue Portland, OR 97204

Re: Aurora State Airport Master Plan

Dear Mr. Kleinman:

We have completed a review of our historical file on the 2012 Aurora State Airport Master Plan Update (Master Plan) and found some discrepancies in the information I previously provided you in my April 24, 2019, letter. Please consider this letter a clarification and correction of that information.

In your first two questions, you asked if the Master Plan had been submitted to the Oregon Aviation Board (OAB) and whether the OAB had adopted the Master Plan. The Master Plan was submitted to the OAB at several of its meetings in 2011. On October 27, 2011, the OAB approved the Master Plan for submittal to the Federal Aviation Administration. Subsequent to this, the FAA approved the Airport Layout Plan (ALP) on October 12, 2012. The Master Plan was revised to incorporate changes suggested by the FAA and the ALP. It was printed in final form December 2012.

You also asked what the status of the Department's (ODA) state agency coordination (SAC) efforts were with respect to the master plan. ODA is currently in the process of gathering information on the compatibility of the Master Plan with applicable land use plans and statewide planning goals. ODA will present findings of compatibility to the OAB at its October 31, 2019, meeting. Since this meeting is being held in Sunriver, ODA has chosen to hold a meeting in Salem to receive comment from the public. This meeting is on September 24 from 3:00-5:00 p.m. I have enclosed a copy of the notice.

Sincerely,

Betty Stansbury, AAE

Director